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 2017 

 AIMING HIGHER 

COMING EVENTS 
28 February to 2 March – Year 7 Camp 
3 March – 15s and Open Rugby League 
8 March – Regional Swimming Carnival 
11 March – Netball Opens and Juniors Zone Day 
16 March – South Coast Rugby League Trials 
22 March – Year 7 Vaccinations 
24 March – Year 8 Catch-up Vaccinations 
24 March -  P & C AGM 
24 March – 14s and 16s Rugby League Day 
30 March to 1 April – CHS Swimming Carnival 
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
A very warm welcome back to all our staff, students 
and the wider community. We have come back to 
school after what was a well-deserved and hopefully 
relaxing break. I hope that all our families enjoyed 
some time together, had a safe and enjoyable 
Christmas and are ready to tackle 2022 energised and 
enthusiastic. 
The 2022 school year has started in a similar way to 
how it ended with COVID-19 operational settings still 
in effect. I wish to thank all our families for their 
support during this difficult time and for the support 
and collection of RAT kits, monitoring for symptoms 
and notifying the school on sickness and issues related 
to COVID-19. I also wish to let families know that as of 
Monday 28 February operational settings will once 
again change to be in line with community settings. 
Please see the letter attached to our newsletter for 
more information. The school will also email and use 
social media to share this important information to 
our wider school community.  
A new school year often brings about many changes, 
here at SHS it is no different. Over the past 12 months, 
SHS has had many changes with staff upgrades to our 
school environment. SHS Executive Team who will 
lead the school into the future is as follows: 
Executive Principal: Mr Damian Rees 
Deputy Principals: 
Year 9 and 10- Mr Jason McNeil 

Year 8 and 11- Mr Colin Hunter  
Years 7 and 12- Mr Michael Dolby 
Support- Mrs Amanda Johnstone 
If you have questions or issues that arise, please 
contact us and we can work together to achieve the 
best outcomes for our students. Along with this 
team, I wish to also welcome and introduce the 
following new staff to our wider school community: 
Head Teacher TAS- Mr Joel Foster 
Head Teacher English- Ms Laurinda Bailey 
Science- Ms Leticia Martins-Oliveira, Ms Catherine 
Agar, Ms Jessica Rothery 
English- Ms Olivia Robson, Ms Tiffany Wye 
Music- Mr Joshua Hamilton 
Art- Ms Sarah Wunsch 
7 Owls- Mr Joel Atfield 
TAS- Mr John Kolesnyk 
Library- Mr Rand Hennessy 
Support- Mr Izzat Sadeq, Mr Sean Harlor, Ms Naomi 
Jones, Ms Cassandra Carter. 
During Week 2, SHS held its annual swimming 
carnival at Nowra Pool. This year saw a competitor 
only event in line with COVID-19 operating settings. 
Ms Aird will provide a more detailed report on the 
swimming carnival in this newsletter. A special 
thank you to the PE staff for their excellent 
organisation of the day and all staff that helped out 
with the various jobs required to ensure the day was 
successful. 
I would like to bring to the attention of parents and 
carers that e-cigarettes are a banned item at school 
and consequences in line with our student discipline 
policy will be put in place for any students found in 
possession of or using these items. Please see the 
link below for information on e-cigarettes from 
NSW Health.  
NSW Health Response 
 
 

file:///D:/SHS%2064GB/2020/Newsletter/Term%202%20Week%204/shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.gov.au
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/tobacco/Pages/e-cigarettes.aspx
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To all our new and existing families our P & C AGM will 
be held on Thursday 24th March- Week 8. The 
meeting will take place in the front meeting room and 
start at 4:30pm. I would encourage as many parents 
as possible to attend and help support our students at 
SHS by becoming involved in the education journey. 
With Thanks, 
 
Damian Rees 

Executive Principal 

Connected Communities 

Shoalhaven High School 

COMMUNITY COMMUNICATION 
Dear parents and carers 
A big thank you for your continuing efforts in 
supporting our school and students during the 
pandemic – especially prioritising safety and learning. 
The Premier and Minister for Education have 
announced changes to school settings for the 
remainder of Term 1. These updated settings were 
developed in close consultation with NSW Health and 
key stakeholders to ensure we continue to keep our 
schools open for learning, while keeping up with 
changing community settings. 
The updated settings include: 
• We will continue the use of rapid antigen tests 
(RATs) for twice-weekly testing of students and staff 
until Friday 25 February. 
• From Monday 28 February, we will move to 
symptomatic testing. Tests are to be used at your 
discretion such as if your child is symptomatic or there 
are cases in their class. Our school will provide each 
student and staff member with 8 tests per student 
and staff in schools or 10 tests per student and staff 
in support classes. 
• Beyond that, students and staff can access PCR 
tests or buy their own rapid antigen tests as these are 
now freely available and accessible in the community. 
• FOR SECONDARY – Masks will continue to be 
required indoors for all school staff, volunteers and 
visitors including parents and carers, and students in 
secondary schools until Friday 25 February. From 
Monday 28 February, masks will no longer be 

mandatory for students in Year 7 and above or staff. 
However, those who wish to continue to use them 
will be supported to do so. 
• FOR WORKERS SUPPORTING STUDENTS 
WITH DISABILITY – In line with community settings, 
workers who support our students with disability in 
SSPs, support units and some mainstream 
classrooms will be required to wear masks while 
working with students. 
• From Monday 28 February, visitors can be 
allowed back on school sites regardless of their 
vaccination status. Our school will consider 
activities such as assemblies, parent-teacher 
meetings and other gatherings in the coming days. 
We will let you know if these can proceed with our 
school in a COVID-smart way. All visitors are asked 
to follow our usual sign-in and sign-out process. 
Our school will continue to ensure our layered 
COVID-smart measures are in place, including 
vaccinations, maximising natural ventilation in 
learning spaces, continued good hand hygiene 
practices and enhanced cleaning. 
 
ATTENDANCE 
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YEAR 9 PASS 
Year 9 Pass class were pushed to their limits in their 
morning class. They participated in a circuit in the 
gym! 
 

 

 

 
 

EQUESTRIAN COMPETITION 
Congratulations to Saffron Fox who competed in 
the annual Berry Riding Club Inter-Schools 
Equestrian Competition on Sunday 19th December 
2021. The day before the competition, Saffron's 
horse went lame with a leg injury and with no 
practice, she had to take her Dad's horse that she 
had not trained for the event at all. 
It is fantastic that, considering the late horse 
change, Saffron placed in 5 out of 6 events. Her 
results were: 

• 1st Bend Bar Aft 

• 1st One Flag 

• 2nd Snakes and Ladders 

• 3rd Double Slalom 

• 3rd Western Bending 
Saffron also gained the fastest time overall in the 
Bend Bar Aft. 
The competition was extremely tough and all 
students, representing over 50 schools from 
kindergarten to Year 12, did a great job over the 
three days of competition. A huge thanks to Judy 
Sweeney and all of the helpers and volunteers. 
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LIBRARY LOVERS’ MONTH 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

ENGLISH LEARNING LAB 
Students may have noticed the new arrival of the 
'English Learning Lab' in the English foyer. This year, 
we have introduced a new collaborative learning 
space to allow students the resources to effectively 
work in small groups to complete collaborative 
projects. The space is decked out with whiteboards, 
whiteboard tables and pinboards, ready for some 
organised planning. We can't wait to see this space 
used effectively. 
 

 
We have also been lucky enough to get our hands on 

some incredible new technology. The podcasting 

station is new and improved and ready for 

experimenting across your classes. Units of work 

exploring podcasting are already happening in Year 10 

English and the new equipment will be utilised in the 

learning programs designed for 10ENGL. Other classes 

will have the opportunity to experiment with the 

equipment throughout the year. 
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2022 NOWRA SHOW 
Shoalhaven High School’s Agriculture Department 
competed in multiple events at the Nowra show in 
early February. We achieved first place in 18 
categories, second place for 10 categories and 
Champion Junior vegetable. The students and staff 
involved have worked hard for the past year to 
produce a wide variety of high quality fruits, 
vegetables and flowers. This is an outstanding 
achievement for the school. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 



 

Respect, Responsibility, Safety & Participation                                                                                                            

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
  



 

Respect, Responsibility, Safety & Participation                                                                                                            

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

STUDENT DEVELOPMENT LESSONS 
This year, Shoalhaven High School are doing their 
Student Development Lessons for Stage 4 and 5 a 
little different. Year Advisors of your child's year 
group now have the pleasure of facilitating lessons 
with each class once a fortnight. 
So far this term, SDL classes across Years 7 - 10, have 
been engaging in goal setting in preparation for 
2022. Students have been setting personal, learning 
and behaviour goals with the opportunity to revisit 
these goals and reflect at the end of 2022. 
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PIGLETS 
On New Year’s Day 6 little piglets were born at the 
farm. All the new kids Joseph, Mary, Midnight and 
Luna and their Mummas are doing well. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

GOATS 
A special Christmas Day at the farm. Crystal gave 
birth to twins one girl and one boy. Moonbeam 
followed her on Boxing Day with a girl and boy as 
well. 
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SPORT 
Swimming Carnival 
On 7 February Shoalhaven High School’s annual 
swimming carnival was held at Nowra Aquatic Park. 
Unfortunately, with the current COVID guidelines and 
recommendations, this year’s carnival was a 
competitor only event. With it being our Year 12 
students’ last carnival, they came dressed in an array 
of colourful red, green, blue and purple to support 
each of their team houses. You could tell our students 
were excited to be to apart of the day. A great day that 
was had by all with fantastic participation and some 
outstanding performances. Congratulations to the age 
champions who are listed below for their outstanding 
efforts on the day and well done to the Dolphins house 
who took out top spot for the day. A special mention 
to Jasmine Greenwood and Bianca Grieve who all 
broke records throughout the day – a superb effort by 
these two students. Students who placed in the top 
two from our school in every event have been selected 
to represent our campus at the Zone swimming 
carnival. This carnival was to take place on February 
22 at Bomaderry Pool however, due to the weather, it 
has been postponed with a date to be confirmed. 
Age Champions 
Girl 
12 yrs  Makaira Bogle 
13yrs  Tilly Bullers 
14yrs   Bianca Grieve 
15yrs   Liana Charalambous 
16yrs  Charlotte Greenwood  
17yrs  Jasmine Greenwood 
Boy 
12 yrs  Jake McLaughin 
13yrs  Tulli Knight 
14yrs   Oscar Barkwith 
15yrs   Luke Butler  
16yrs  William Dewsbury-Love  
17yrs  Jack Atkins 
House Champions 
1st Dolphins  
2nd Sharks 
3rd Marlins 
4th Stingrays 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Term 1 Sport 
After a limited amount of sport being able to be 
played last year due to Covid, this year is jammed 
packed with a lot of opportunities for students to be 
involved and participate in various sports. The PE 
staff will nominate as many teams as we possibly 
can if we have enough students wanting to play.  
In the first four weeks we have already sent 
nominations in for various South Coast Trials. There 
are plenty more coming up in the next few weeks, 
so students are encouraged to listen to the notices 
in the morning for up and coming trials and 
competitions for both South Coast teams and school 
teams. A special mention to Year 9 student Luke 
Butler who has already been selected in the South 
Coast 15s Touch Football team which is to compete 
later this year.  
There are lots of different sporting events 
happening this term and some of our events 
include: 
•Zone Swimming Carnival at Bomaderry Pool on 22 
February (to be rescheduled) 
•South Coast boys Hockey Trials on 23 February  
•SHS Zone Basketball Boys and Girls Basketball on 
18 February 
•U15s and Opens Boys Rugby League on the 3March 
•Regional Swimming Carnival on 8 March 
•South Coast Girls football trials on the 9 March 
•South Coast Boys Rugby League trials on the 16 
March 
•South Coast Opens boys and girls touch football 
trials 22 March 
•14s and 16s Rugby League on the 24 March 
•CHS Swimming Carnival 30th March – 1 April 
Shoalhaven High will also be playing against other 
schools in our zone in a variety of CHS sporting 
competitions this term. U13’s, U15,s and Opens 
Rugby League, U14s and U16s league tag, Opens 
and Juniors Boys and Girls Netball, Opens Boys and 
Girls soccer, Opens Boys and Girls Volleyball and 
U15s and Opens Cricket are all being played at some 
stage during the first term.  
If you are interested in any of these events see Miss 
Patterson, or Miss Aird in the PE staffroom for more 
information. 
We look forward providing as many sporting 
opportunities as we can and look forward to seeing 
everyone succeed and have fun this year. 
PE Staff  
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Basketball 
Congratulations to the Opens Boys Basketball team 
who played on Friday 18 February at the Bomaderry 
Basketball Stadium.  
The Shoalhaven High School team of boys played two 
games. The first was against a well drilled and talented 
Kiama High School team. The SHS boys showed great 
spirit in their fight for points and demonstrated great 
sportsmanship and teamwork. 
The second game was against Ulladulla High School. 
This was a far more evenly matched game and again 
the SHS boys showed great sportsmanship and 
worked hard for every bucket they scored. Luke Butler 
really had his eye in during this game and was the top 
point scorer with great back-up from the rest of the 
boys. 
The entire team were wonderful representatives of 
Shoalhaven High School showing great attitudes, 
manners and spirit. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 11 Sport 
Amazing competition and teamwork from Year 11 
during sport! 
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CAREERS 
WorkSmart Activities And Courses 
Career Advisors will provide opportunities for 
students to complete courses, attend workshops, 
participate in experiences outside school, in school 
and online.  
Updates will be in Shoalhaven High School 
newsletters, Facebook page and directly to student’s 
email. Students are encouraged to check their school 
(or work) email and participate in opportunities that 
interest them.  
Online learning opportunities include developing 
gaming programs, understanding coding, art, writing 
and exploring many careers. Check them out. 
Workers, Health & Safety (WHS) Construction 
Induction Course 
Thursday 17 March and another course in Term 4. 
This “white card” course is compulsory for students 
doing work or work experience on a construction site.  
Cost $80  ($100 - $20 subsidy from school)   Register in 
Careers Hub 
First Aid 
Wednesday and Thursday 6 and 7 April (last week 
Term 1) 
Cost $65 ($85 - 20 subsidy from school)   
Register in Careers Hub   
Year 10 TAFE Construction 
Statement of Attainment Cert 1 Construction course  
Two days per week in Term 4 
Expressions of interest close 10 March  
Note: Some students have already applied. 
 
Shoalhaven Professional Snapshot Day 
Year 10 can investigate professional careers at the 
Shoalhaven Professional Snapshot Day. 
Wednesday 2 March 
Students can select and investigate careers in three 
local professional businesses. The day is organized by 
the Shoalhaven Professional Businesses and 
Shoalhaven City Council.  
• Law, Accounting, Human Resources 
• Engineering, Drones and Media, Advanced 
Manufacturing 
• Surveying, Town Planning and Defence 
Industry 
Register names and collect more information in 
Careers Hub this week. 
 
 
 

Join Cadets in the Shoalhaven 
HMAS Albatross on Wednesday evenings  
Students must be at least 13 years (or year 8) and 
no older than 16 years. 
For brochures with contacts and more information 
in Careers Hub  
Army Cadets - contact Neil Barrett - 0417 420 920 
Navy Cadets Albatross - contact Bill - 0438 865 956 
Navy Cadets Jervis Bay - contact Vicki - 0413 600 989 
 

 
 
University of Wollongong Discovery Day for Year 12 
Postponed to a date to be confirmed 
Year 12 students explored courses and university 
life at UOW Wollongong Campus. Students select 
four workshops in a variety of faculty areas and now 
have a better understanding of courses and life and 
procedures in the world of university. 
UOW Open Day for students and parent/carers 
Saturday 6 August 
UOW “Future Me” Program 
Year 12 applications are open and close 9 March 
The Year 12 Future Me is designed to provide Year 
12 students with the support to get the most out of 
their HSC year in weekly sessions in Terms 2 and 3 
• More than 20 hours of free Year 12 and 
beyond skills development under the guidance of 
our In2Uni mentors who have achieved a Band 5 or 
higher in one or more HSC subjects. 
• Students who successfully complete the 
Year 12 Future Me program will be supported 
through the Early Admissions process and will be 
guaranteed an offer at the University of Wollongong 
or UOW College Australia. Participation in the Year 
12 Future Me program will be taken into 
consideration when UOW and UOWC assesses 
course applications. 
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• Face-to-face and online subject resources to 
assist with the HSC. 
• Assistance completing your post school 
admissions and UAC online applications. 
• Mentoring to explore post-high school options, 
including higher education and pathways options 
based on your Year 12 academic performance. 
There is no cost to students from Shoalhaven High 
School. 
Face to face sessions at Shoalhaven UOW Campus on 
Tuesday or Wednesday after school. 
Links for more information and application 
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-
pathways/year-12/year-12-upp/ 
UOW HSC Super Study Week 
July school holiday program.  Link for info and 
registration 
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-
pathways/year-12/year-12-super-study-week/ 
UOW Learning Labs 
Years 1 - 10 
For students from Years 1 to 10 in July and October 
school holidays 
Learning Labs is an academic and creative arts 
enrichment program for high-achieving students from 
Year 1 to Year 10. Learning Labs offers one- or two-day 
workshops during the school holidays that cover 
numerous interest areas. 
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-
pathways/learning-labs/ 
 
2022 Career Lessons 
Years 9 and 10 
Students will explore careers, prepare a resume and 
apply for a Tax File number and Unique Student 
Identification number (USI) 
Year 9 – Terms 1 and 4 
Year 10 - Terms 2 and 3 
Lessons on work expectations and preparation for 
work experience 
Work Experience   
Year 10 - Term 3 Week (5 to 9 Sept) 
Year 9 - Term 4 Week 8 (28 Nov to 2 Dec) 
Note: more specific work experience applications are 
required for  
• Shoalhaven City Council  
• Australian Defence Force 
• Taronga Zoo (applications close 28 Feb) 
 

Year 10 also have opportunity to explore careers to 
assist in subject selection for senior school 
Year 10 will finalise their subject selections for 
senior school in early Term 3. 
 
Shoalhaven Productivity Bootcamp 
Commences 21 March 
Productivity Bootcamp is a concentrated 8-week 
program, giving young people the construction skills 
and work values needed to succeed in the industry, 
with hands-on experience in many trades 
Must be 16 years and leaving / left school.  Training 
centre in Flinders Estate South Nowra 
Applications open now - see Careers for enrolment 
ASAP. 
info@productivitybootcamp.com.au 
 

 
 
Apprenticeships, Traineeships and Jobs 
Many full time, part time and casual positions are 
currently available in the Shoalhaven. 
To find them 
• Register and check daily with ADZUNA and 
SEEK apps  
• Facebook – Shoalhaven Jobs 
• South Coast Register 
• Shop windows and promotions 
• Business websites such as Coles, 
Woolworths, KFC, McDonalds 
 Warning - Check who you are forwarding your 
resume to online. 
- Does it include your personal details? 
  
Apprenticeships and Traineeships    

https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-pathways/year-12/year-12-upp/
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-pathways/year-12/year-12-upp/
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-pathways/year-12/year-12-super-study-week/
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-pathways/year-12/year-12-super-study-week/
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-pathways/learning-labs/
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-pathways/learning-labs/
info@productivitybootcamp.com.au
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• Boiler Maker Apprentice (Engineering 
Fabrication) Nowra - closes 10 March 
https://www.apprenticeshipcareers.com.au/ 

• Boatbuilder /shipwright apprenticeship South 
Nowra    https://jobsearch.gov.au/ 

• Chef Apprenticeship - Rabbit and Co 
https://jobsearch.gov.au/     

• Real Estate Traineeship Callala Bay 
https://jobsearch.gov.au/ 

• Construction apprenticeship - P and S Building 
Pty Ltd Nowra 
https://www.seek.com.au/job/55995490?type=sta
ndard#sol=445023c8787cdd1ad7e656ce95b52c691
cbcdf07 

• Heavy Vehicle Diesel Mechanic Dwyer Truck 
Centre Nowra 

 
See Careers hub for details  
Shoalhaven City Council           
https://careers.hvtc.com.au/ 

• Electrical Apprenticeship - closes 23 Feb 

• Waste Operations Traineeship - closes 25 Feb 

• Civil Construction Traineeship - closes 1 
March 

• Building Maintenance and Cleaning 
Traineeship 
- closes 3 March 

• Customer Engagement traineeship - closes 4 
March  

Employment 
- full time and casual 
•East Nowra Pharmacy - resume to pharmacy 
•Coles team member - Coles careers  
•Coles Cleaning and Trolly Service - Coles careers 
•McDonalds - apply.mcdonalds.com.au 
•Hungry Jacks  Bomaderry & South Nowra 
•Super Cheap South Nowra - ADZUNA 
•Spendless Shoes - ADZUNA 
•Hungry Monkey (Berry) seek a Barista 
•Process Worker  Nowra https://jobsearch.gov.au/ 
•DJ Fish and Chips  - Greenwell Point 
•BP Wild Bean Café – Nowra 
•Hanlon Windows – production job 
hr@hanlonwindows.com.au 
 
 
 
 

2022 NATIONAL ADOLESCENT VACCINATION 

PROGRAM 

Year 7 students (boys and girls) have the 

opportunity to participate in a free vaccination 

program at school and conducted by NSW Public 

Health Unit over 2 visits.  

 - Visit 1   22 March 2022 

 - Visit 2   8 November 2022 

Permission notes and information have been 

distributed to students, 

Notes to be returned as soon as possible either 

signed or with a note regarding alternative 

vaccination. 

Year 8 catch up vaccination for students who did 

not receive the second vaccinations in 2021 

 - Thursday 24 March 2022 

Year 9 catch up vaccinations for students who did 

not receive the second vaccinations in 2021 

 - Tuesday 28 June 2022 

Year 10 students can receive the free 

Meningococcal vaccination as part of the National 

program this year.  

 - Tuesday 28th June 2022 

Notes and information will be distributed this 

term. 

Further information available from Mrs Rosskelly 

(Careers Hub) or Lisa Horgan (Student Support 

officer) 
 

 
  

https://www.apprenticeshipcareers.com.au/
https://jobsearch.gov.au/
https://jobsearch.gov.au/
https://jobsearch.gov.au/
https://www.seek.com.au/job/55995490?type=standard#sol=445023c8787cdd1ad7e656ce95b52c691cbcdf07
https://www.seek.com.au/job/55995490?type=standard#sol=445023c8787cdd1ad7e656ce95b52c691cbcdf07
https://www.seek.com.au/job/55995490?type=standard#sol=445023c8787cdd1ad7e656ce95b52c691cbcdf07
https://careers.hvtc.com.au/
apply.mcdonalds.com.au
https://jobsearch.gov.au/
mailto:hr@hanlonwindows.com.au
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NEW BLUE SMILEY BOXES 
Remember to keep popping your smileys in your 
house box to get that end of term reward!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
PHONES OFF AND AWAY 
Shoalhaven High School has updated its rules for 
student use of mobile phones. Students have been 
given several weeks of advance notice by the Principal 
Mr Rees and staff, so compliance is expected from 
students. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HOMEWORK CENTRE 
 

 
 
BREAKFAST CLUB 
Breakfast Club is on Tuesday and Friday. It is held at 
the Uniform Shop. Come and say hi and grab a 
cheese toast and chocolate milk. 
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BRING YOUR OWN TECHNOLOGY (BYOT) 
Please have a read of the BYOT Policy/Guidelines on 
our website (Under Our school then BYOT) or click on 
the link below, for the expectations on how 
technology and mobile phones are used at our 
school, and the consequences for misuse of the 
technology. 
 
BYOT Policy 
 

 

UNIFORM POLICY 
The Shoalhaven High School Uniform Policy is 
found on our School website under ‘Our School’ or 
click on the link 
 
2020 Uniform Policy 

 
ANTI-BULLYING PLAN 
The Shoalhaven High School Anti-bullying Plan is 
found on our School website under ‘Our School’ or 
click on the link 
 
Anti-bullying Plan 

 
STUDENT TIMETABLES 
Students now have access to view their timetable 
for 2021 online via the Student/Parent Sentral 
Portal. 
To access, please visit 
 https://shoalhavenhs.sentral.com.au/portal/  
then log in with your DoE username and 
password. 

 
 

https://shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/rules-and-policies/byot.html
https://shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/s/shoalhaven-h/documents/Uniform-Policy-2020.pdf
https://shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/s/shoalhaven-h/localcontent/antibullyingplan.pdf
https://shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/s/shoalhaven-h/localcontent/antibullyingplan.pdf
https://shoalhavenhs.sentral.com.au/portal/
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
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PLAYERS WANTED FOR SOUTHERN BRANCH 15 
BOYS (soccer) 
Any male players born 2008 or 2007 looking at 
playing in the AYL comp 
Training at South Nowra soccer fields Tuesday and 
Thursdays from 6pm-7.30pm 
Games are on Sundays (some Saturday games) 
11.45am 
18 home games played at South Nowra  
9 away games played in Sydney 
Rego fee $850 includes training uniform and game 
day uniform 
Active Kids Vouchers can be used 
Please come along to a training session to meet the 
coach and team or email 
southernbranchinc@gmail.com  
 
Thank you 
 
Kind regards 
 
Stacey Williams 
Junior Competition Organiser 
0437 536 462 
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JUNIOR TENNIS COMPETITION 
Starting 11th February and ending on 8th April 
Friday nights commencing at 530pm and finishing 
around 730pm 
Names need to be in by 5th February 0412 134 
840. 
 
TENNIS OPEN NIGHT 
Saturday 5th February - 4pm to 7pm 
Narang Road, Bomaderry (behind ten pin bowling) 
BBQ, drinks available, finger food, social tennis, 
pickleball 
FUN for the WHOLE FAMILY 
For more information contact 0412 134 840 
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Shoalhaven High School will, as a service to parents, advertise community news which 

may be of interest.  SHS does not necessarily endorse or sponsor the events 
and accepts no responsibility to the management or organisation. 


